

April 26, 2023

City Council President Linda M. Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Morad and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that the sum of NINETY-TWO THOUSAND TWO HUNDRED THIRTY-ONE DOLLARS (\$92,231) now standing to the credit of the account from EMPLOYEE BENEFITS CHARGES AND SERVICES be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

GENERAL GOVERNMENT UNCLASSIFIED RESERVE FOR APPROPRIATION.......\$92,231

To be certified and approved by the Department Head

This transfer provides funding in FY23 for the implementation of the contract settlement between the City of New Bedford and the AFSCME Local 851 Union. Please be advised that this appropriation request does not represent the total amount needed to fund the contract settlement in FY23. The Office of the Chief Financial Officer has determined that there is a sufficient salary and wages surplus to cover the remaining amount needed for FY23, approximately \$80,000.

Sincerely

Jon Mitchel Mayor



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

May 3, 2023

ORDERED, that the sum of **NINETY-TWO THOUSAND TWO HUNDRED THIRTY-ONE DOLLARS** (\$92,231) now standing to the credit of the account from **EMPLOYEE BENEFITS CHARGES AND SERVICES** be and the same is hereby transferred and appropriated to as follows:

To be certified and approved by the Department Head

This order funds the contract between the City of New Bedford and Local 851-American Federal of State, County and Municipal Employees.